



MONDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2022
PUBLIC HEARING

5:55 P.M.


These are the proceedings of the public hearing of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Gouverneur held Thursday, April 7, 2022, in the Court Room of the Municipal Building at 4:00 p.m.
PRESENT:   

 


Mayor Ronald McDougall
 Deputy Mayor Charles Newvine
 

Trustee Troy Besaw      

 Trustee Shelly Simons-Washburn 




Village Clerk/Treasurer Barbara Finnie
   Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Kristina Ayen

Mayor McDougall called the Public Hearing to order.

Mayor McDougall read the following public notice:

Second Public Hearing Notice 
Notice of Public Hearing

The Village of Gouverneur  will hold a public hearing on December 5, 2022 at 5:55 p.m. at 33 Clinton Street, Gouverneur NY 13642  for the purpose of hearing public comments on the Village of Gouverneur current Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) project 465PR164-19 Dorwin Street Sewer Project.  Funding in the amount of $750,000. The CDBG program is administered by the New York State Office of Community Renewal (OCR), and provides resources to eligible local governments for housing, economic development, public facilities, public infrastructure, and planning activities, with the principal purpose of benefitting low/moderate income persons. The
hearing will provide further information about the progress of the ongoing CDBG project.

Comments related to the effectiveness of administration of the CDBG project will also be received at this time. The hearing is being conducted pursuant to Section 570.486, Subpart I of the CFR and in compliance with the requirements of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended. 33 Clinton Street is accessible to persons with disabilities. If special accommodations are needed for persons with disabilities, those with hearing impairments, or those in need of translation from English, those individuals should contact Barbara Finnie at 315-287-1720  at least one week in advance of the hearing date to allow for necessary arrangements. Written comments may also be submitted to Barbara Finnie, Village Clerk by  December 5, 2022 before 4:00 p.m.

 

By Order of the 



Village of Gouverneur



Board of Trustees

DATED: November 18, 2022

GOUVERNEUR TRIBUNE PRESS
Mayor McDougall read the following Public Hearing format: 


PUBLIC HEARING FORMAT

THE PURPOSE OF THE PUBLIC HEARING IS FOR THE PURPOSE OF HEARING COMMENTS ON THE CURRENT COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROJECT 465PR-19 DORWIN STREET PROJECT.  THE BOARD WILL ATTEMPT TO ANSWER ANY QUESTIONS  THAT ARISE, HOWEVER,THIS IS NOT REQUIRED AT A PUBLIC HEARING OF THIS NATURE.  WRITTEN OR ORAL COMMENTS WILL BECOME PART OF THE RECORD.   IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS ON WHAT I'VE OUTLINED, PLEASE COMMENT AT THIS TIME.
 
Being no comments,  Trustee Newvine made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing at 6:00 p.m.  Trustee Simons-Washburn seconded the motion and it was carried.


_____________________________



VILLAGE CLERK


